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The meeting of the Finance Section of the Finance and Capital Committee of the Board of Trustees was 
called to order by Chair Gardyn on the eleventh floor of the Administrative Tower at approximately  
5 p.m.   
 
Committee members present:  John DeGrace 
     Linda Green 
     Edward Powers, appointed Chair 
     Therese Russell, Student Trustee, appointed ad hoc 
     Donna Tuman, appointed ad hoc 
     Vice Chair Weiss, appointed ad hoc 

Chair Gardyn (Ex-officio) 
 
Committee members absent:  Wanda Jackson 
      
Also in attendance:   President Keen, VPs Murray, Muscarella, and Reznik 
     Procurement Director Cappello, AVP Friedman 
     Treasurer Hahn, Comptroller Izquierdo 
 
AGENDA ITEMS  
 
1. Minutes of the Finance section of the Finance & Capital Committee meeting of January 9, 2018 were 

presented for approval.  Vice Chair Weiss made a motion, seconded by Trustee Russell.  The minutes 
were approved.  
 
Minutes of the Finance section of the Finance & Capital Committee meeting of March 27, 2018 were 
presented for approval.  Vice Chair Weiss made a motion, seconded by Trustee Russell.  The minutes 
were approved. 
 
2. Pending College Procurement AgreementðThere were no Pending College Procurement Agreements 
to be presented at the April 17, 2018 meeting. 
 
3. Comptrollerôs ReportðFebruary 2018.  Comptroller Izquierdo advised that the February audit of 
OTPS and Personal Services Contracts was reviewed with no findings.  At the March meeting, Trustees 
noted that collections on the Accounts Receivable Report were lower than expected; however, the 
collections are now at 77%, and will increase by the May 8, 2018 meeting.  Short discussion followed.   
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enrollment drop/decrease is not as high as Nassau, and they will benefit from the per FTE rate increase 
from New York State.  Also, it is anticipated that Suffolk County will provide a minimum of 1.5%  
increase on their contribution to Suffolk County Community College.  Their tuition rate is also expected 
to be increased at Suffolk County Community College.  Short discussion followed. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

       Inna Reznik      
       Vice President Finance 


